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   STAFF REPORT   
     
     
 
Report To:  Board of Supervisors     Meeting Date:  November 3, 2016 
 
Staff Contact:  Darren Schulz, PE  Public Works Director 
 
 
Agenda Title:  For Possible Action:  To approve a Change Order to Contract 1314-132B, Water Resource 
Recovery Facility Phase 1A Construction Manager at Risk (CMAR) Construction Services, to K.G. Walters 
Construction/Q&D Construction, a joint venture, for an amount not to exceed $445,050.00, to be funded from 
the Sewer Capital - Construction Fund. (David Bruketta dbruketta@carson.org) 
 
Staff Summary:  This Change Order is to replace and install three new Archimedes Screw Pumps at the 
existing Headworks facility. 
 
Agenda Action:  Formal Action/Motion   Time Requested:  10 Minutes 
 
 

Proposed Motion  
Move to approve Change Order to Contract 1314-132B in the amount of $445,050.00 to replace and install three 
new Archimedes Screw Pumps at the existing Headworks facility. 
 
Board’s Strategic Goal 
 Sustainable Infrastructure 
 
Previous Action   
Awarded CMAR Contract to K.G. Walter/Q&D Construction on March 3, 2016 - attached. 
 
Background/Issues & Analysis   
The existing screw pumps are approximately 30 years old and they have out lived their useful life. They have 
failed in the past requiring emergency repairs to the upper and lower bearings.  In reviewing these screw 
pumps, they are beginning to delaminate and total failure is eminate.  
 
These existing screw pumps have required regular maintenance and unexpected maintence over the past 
several years. They were identified in the current project "Water Resource Recovery Improvements Phase 1A"  
Contract Number 1314-132B, as an alternate bid item.  As the bid was close to the available funding, this item 
could not be included.  
 
As we are now 45 percent complete budget wise and 40 percent complete time wise on the current project, Staff 
is comfortable utilizing part of the approved contingency fund of $1.4 million.  The estimated cost of this change 
order is $445,050.00.  We currently have used approximately $2,000 of the $1.4 million contingency to date.  
 
This change order will help ensure the consistant transmission and treatment of the daily 4.5 million gallons of 
raw sewage being processed at the Water Resource Recovery Improvement Facility on East Fifth Street. 
 
Applicable Statute, Code, Policy, Rule or Regulation   
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N/A 
 
Financial Information 
Is there a fiscal impact?     Yes       No 

If yes, account name/number:  510-3205-434-70-40, Project # 051301 

Is it currently budgeted?     Yes       No 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact:  Previously approved contingency fund of $1.4 million will be reduced by 

$445,050.00. 

Alternatives   
Do not approve Change Order and provide alternate direction. 
 
 

 

 

 

Board Action Taken: 
Motion: ______________________________ 1) _________________ Aye/Nay 
                   2) _________________ ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
___________________________ 
     (Vote Recorded By) 
 

 

 






















































































